TIF/Redevelopment Commission 

October 1, 2018 @ 3:30 pm
Minutes
· Call to Order:  President, John Grote:  board members present: Ann Suchocki, Dan Hughes, Joe Craig and Cary Strouse:  Nonvoting rep. Rob Kring was absent.  
· Approval of Minutes from September 4 and 11, 2018:  Motion to approve by Dan Hughes, 2nd by Ann Suchocki, all approved.
· Claims
· Barnes & Thornburg


$2816.00
· HJ Umbaugh



$2434.00

· Total Claims



$5250.00
Motion to approve by Ann Suchocki, 2nd by Joe Craig, all approved.  
· New Business

· Riverfront District: Board chose to suspend till the end of meeting. 
· Tower Project- Resolution 5-2018: Approving a Form of Economic Development Agreement with Riverside Tower, LP
Motion to approve by Dan Hughes, 2nd by Cary Strouse, all approved.  

· Old Business

· Industrial Dr. Drainage- Brian Jackson and Jay Thompson addressed the board regarding the need to repair the issues on the North side of Industrial Dr., first.  This will require regrading ditches, increasing pipe size, etc… at an estimated cost of $75,000-$80,000.  This phase of repair is included in the Stantec Proposal for repairing Industrial Dr. Drainage.  Brian plans to get 2-3 estimates and come back to the board within a few weeks.  

· New Business Rejoined: 

· Riverfront District:  Joe Jenner informed the board that City Council unanimously approved Resolution 54-2018 supporting the creation of a Riverfront Development District. 

David Alcorn and Katie Rampy, served on the Standing Committee for New Projects which suggested Council approve this Resolution.  David Alcorn addressed the Redevelopment Commission, regarding New Projects Committee research on this project.  He and Councilwoman Katie Rampy have created a “draft proposal” which suggests where the North and South boundary for this Riverfront district might be, as well as, a “draft of guidelines” which they felt were appropriate to start the process of allowing 3 way liquor licenses within this Riverfront District.  David told the board he hopes this will serve as a starting point that “can be tweaked”. Once this board decides on the map of the district and the guidelines for acquiring the 3 way liquor licenses, then the formal proposal would go back to City Council for their consideration.  Alcorn told the board there are many communities that already have these districts.  The 3 way liquor licenses will be “rented, not owned” by the businesses, so they will require yearly renewal.  Annual food sales, days open, formal business plan, etc., should all be part of the formula for deciding which businesses qualify for these licenses.  John Grote asked if a few of the Redevelopment Commission members would be willing to serve on a special committee to review this process and come up with a proposal for the Board.  Cary Strouse volunteered to serve in this capacity.  
Business owner, Cris Sauer, addressed the Board regarding his concerns.  He has the “expensive 3 way liquor license”.  He said if you don’t require food sales, it would just lead to more bars.  He suggested they make enough regulations to deter the “fly by night” businesses from blowing into town, setting up, and then folding due to poor business practices.

Valecia Crisafulli, Chair of Madison Main Street’s Business Growth Committee:  agrees with Cris Sauer but believes with the proper guidelines, this offering would benefit reputable businesses, which might want to come to Madison.  
Darrell Henderson from City Council, told the board that City Council has not seen the guidelines, either.  He feels this needs to be prepared based off the successes in other communities: with careful consideration based on days open and annual food sales.  

David Alcorn said they suggested the establishment be open 5 out of 7 days, each week.  They also suggested reviewing the business plan.  The rules and regulations can be worked out as the committee sees fit.  The committee is formed as a way to properly “vet” the applicants.  

Motion to move forward with the development of a Riverfront District by Ann Suchocki, 2nd by Dan Hughes, all in favor.  

· New Call for Projects from INDOT:  Bob Cooke reminded the board of an existing project including the widening of Wilson Ave. leading into Industrial Dr. as well as the enhancement of adding bike/pedestrian lanes alongside Industrial Dr.  He asked if the board wants to leave this as an active project.  John Grote confirmed with the board that they do wish to continue with this project development.  Bob will submit the Resolution to them at the next meeting.  
· Next Meeting Date:  Wednesday, November 7, 2018 @ 3pm
· Motion to adjourn, Joe Craig, 2nd by Ann Suchocki.  
